NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 14th OCTOBER 2022  AT THE VILLAGE HALL+
Cllr. D. Muller confirmed that the grant of £500 and will be paid in due course.  Freeport is still being discussed.  The recent enquiry regarding bus stop signs will be dealt with by the bus company.   Planning at SDDC has been hit by staff shortages but following new planning employees being engaged the problem will soon be rectified.  
Cllr. K. Haines could not attend the meeting but had sent a report which was read out by  Cllr. Smith       She reported the various potential sites that were mentioned in the local plan.  A multi question form was available on line and it was hoped that many of the parishioners would complete it.    A green homes grant of up to £25,000 is available. 
Present - Cllr. Smith (Chairlady), Cllr. G. Tully,  Cllr. K. Makin Wall. Cllr. L Charles, Cllr P. Dutton and Cllr. G. Fenlon
In attendance - R. Parker (Clerk/FRO) and Cllr. D. Muller and 3 parishioners
Part 1 Non Exempt Information
1/10/22 
To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies received from  Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. A. Churchill
2/10/22
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/10/22
Declarations of members interest
None

4/10/22
To consider various items of the non-exempt minutes of 9th September 2022
Minutes proposed to be accepted by Cllr. l. Charles and seconded by Cllr. K. Makin Wall
The necessary footpath work to Hollies Close was been completed.  The Clerk had spoken to the dog warden on two occasions reporting dog fouling.  He had visited the area twice and on each occasion had put up signs warning of the punishment for dog fouling.  He promised to make further visits. 
5/10/22
To determine which items if any of Part 1 should occur with the public excluded.

None
6/10/22
Co-option of new Parish Councillor
The only applicant is Mr S. Kelsey.  Proposed by Cllr. K. Makin Wall and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles.  Unanimous
                                                                                                                                                            
7/10/22
Cemex
Cemex were invited to both this meeting and our November Parish Council meeting and it is hoped they will attend in November
8/10/22
To elect a vice chairman
Cllr. G. Fenlon volunteered to accept the position. Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles - unanimous
9/10/22
Remembrance day wreath
Cllr. D. Smith offered to discuss this with Cllr. K. Haines and make the necessary arrangements

10/10/22   To appoint a councillor as cheque signer.

Cllr. S. Kelsey accepted the position.  Proposed by Cllr. K. Makin Wall and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles

11/10/22    Village in Bloom

Cllr. K. Makin Wall gave the welcome news that Newton Solney had come first in the competitionand had received numerous favourable comments regarding the wide  range of ages of those taking part and particular sites that were thought to be very good.   It was pointed out however that the recreation ground could be improved and the history of the village fully explained.    This is already being considered.   
12/10/22    Parish Council Website

Cllr. K. Haines has done an excellent job in dealing with this in the past and a replacement person was required.   Cllr. G. Fenlon offered his services - Cllr. D. Smith offered to liaise with Cllr. K. Haines regarding the transfer.
13/10/22
Cheques for tree lights and certificate frames

To be added to next months agenda.
14/10/22
Planning Applications and decisions

None

15/10/22   To receive the Clerks Report
 None
16/10/22
 To receive the Chairman’s report

None
17/10/22    To receive reports from Parish Councillors      

Cllr. K. Makin Wall reported that Mrs. Elson, a parishioner, has enquired regarding the expenditure on poppies etc.  Expenditure and costing should be made available to the Clerk who will include them in next months agenda for subsequent approval at a parish council meeting.   The P.A. system at the village hall is considered unfit for purpose and is unsuitable for events on the field.   Information and costing should be made available for our next parish council meeting.

Cllr. G. Fenlon reported that the padlock on the pedestrian gate on Trent Lane has regularly been lost or vandalised.  The barrier was erected in an effort to stop rubbish dumping, drug taking and caravans being sited.   The problem will be considered and discussed at the next parish council meeting. 
                                                                                                                                       
18/10/22
Directional sign for school
It had been reported to the Clerk that ambulances on two separate occasions had difficulty in finding the school which meant that a member of school staff had to go out and  assist them.   Cllr. D. Muller asked if details could be e-mailed to him.
19/10/22
Grant for Barrier
Being dealt with by Cllr. D. Muller
20/10/22
Grant application for history board, shed and orchard/safety report on existing shed.
Cllr. L. Charles reported that the initial grant application had been refused but further sources of a grant are being sought 
21/10/22
Fence repairs - recreation field

Cllr. G. Tully and Cllr. G. Fenlon are dealing with this.
22/10/22
Additional Play equipment
On next parish council agenda
23/10/22
Speed trap through village
Cllr. G. Tully is dealing with.
24/10/22
Dog fouling
Please see 4/10/22
25/10/22   Electricity supply for tree lights on the green

The cost of installation and running costs will be assessed for further consideration. 
26/10/22
Local Plan
Please see initial report by Cllr. K. Haines
27/10/22
Approval and signing of cheques

R. Parker - allowable expenses






£19.50
R. Parker - monthly salary - September





£110.55

R. Parker - Grass Mowing







£285.00
R. Parker - Summer Play provision





£828.00
Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles

